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Recommendation: 

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives for 

information, Report Number PW-2022-05-37, prepared by John Yungblut, Director 

of Public Works. 

Background: 

GIS Student 

In 2021, Public Works hired a summer student to assist with developing our GIS 

program through the University of Waterloo Co-Op program. 

Southern Bruce Natural Gas Project 

Construction of a natural gas pipeline in southern Bruce County began in 2019.  

EPCOR is the owner of the project and Aecon Utilities is the Contractor. 

Discussion: 

GIS Student 

Matthew Gajewski has been hired through the University of Waterloo Co-Op 

program to further develop our GIS asset database.  Matthew is a fourth year 

Geomatics student that will be an asset to our GIS program this summer. His work 

term begins on May 2nd and ends on Aug. 19th.  Matthew will begin his term working 

remotely, however, we are planning to transition him to in person fieldwork to assist 

with data collection. 

  



Southern Bruce Natural Gas Project 

Construction of the distribution gasmains resumed in April, primarily in the Point 

Clark area.  Work on the trunk gasmain on Con. 4 is expected to resume within the 

next couple of weeks. 

Financial Impacts: 

The GIS student position is partially funded through the Career Ready Program, 

which will provide up to $7,000 in funding. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are an accessible community by being open and transparent. 

Action Item P5.1 – Natural Gas 
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